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I am a student of the University of Sydney Post Graduate Medical Progamme (USydMP) and have chosen to undertake rural training with an eye to practise in the country upon completion of my degree.  My colleagues and I are the most fervent supporters for the plight of Rural Health.  I have strong reservations about the proposals made in the Nelson Review.  To ease your task, I have listed my objections in point form below.

· If you allow this bill to pass, children as young as 17 will be forced to make a decision that will affect their lives in ways they cannot possibly imagine in the longer term (the bonded period of 6 years duration would commence between 12 and 15 years after high school) for which they receive no benefit other than the opportunity to do medicine.  If this bill is to pass, the students must receive some bonus for committing to the bush – a HECS reimbursement scheme at the very minimum.
· I think that it is vital to the ongoing security of Rural Health that medical students choose to go to the country to practise of their own volition.  This means that the bush must be made attractive to young doctors, and not looked upon as a backwater where the only people who go there are forced.  I firmly believe that the reason that doctors don’t go to the country is a result of the lack of professional support.  There are many other contributing factors, but I think that this is the major issue.  
· The Federal Government initiative to have 25% of medical students do half their clinical training in the country is fantastic!  I myself am going to spend next year in Orange and Broken Hill and hope to enjoy the experience so much that I spend my career in the bush.  For this reason the quality of rural education must be top notch to ensure that students placed there are encouraged to return.  This is very different to forcing doctors to go there.
· As stated above, my degree is postgraduate (PG) and one of the great strengths of the PG system is the diversity of the intake.  Many of my colleagues have Ph.D’s and other higher qualifications.  The review proposal to have students pay full fees after 6 years of tertiary study would prevent these high calibre students may be pursuing PG medicine if they have already used up their 6 year quota in previous studies.
· Introducing this piece of legislation at such short notice is also making it very hard for individual universities.  At Sydney, we are going to have to telecast the lectures to a second auditorium as the net gain of six students (we lose about 20 HECS places and gain 26 bonded) pushes us over the health and safety numbers in our current lecture theatres.

Looking at the logical future of this review, rural doctors who don’t want to be in the bush (as the decision was out of their hands) will not be enthused by their jobs.  This will undoubtedly have a negative flow on effect on medical students interested in rural practise.  They will not want to choose a placement where the doctors are not inspired, discouraging them from a career in the bush.  It would be a tragedy if the genuine thrust to ‘heal’ the bush were stalled in any way as a result of this policy.   Thank you for taking the views of medical students into consideration.

Yours,

Azhar Munas

